
Tooele City Council and
Tooele City Redevelopment Agency of Tooele City, Utah
Work Session Meeting Minutes

Date:  
Wednesday, May 6, 2015
Time:  
5:00 p.m.

Place:  
Tooele City Hall, Large Conference Room

90 North Main St., Tooele, UT

City Council Members Present:

Brad Pratt, Chair

Dave McCall
Scott Wardle

Debbie Winn

Steve Pruden

City Employees Present:

Mayor Patrick Dunlavy

Glenn Caldwell, Finance Director

Paul Hansen, City Engineer
Jim Bolser, Community Development & Public Works Director
Michelle Pitt, City Recorder
Matthew Johnson, Tooele City Prosecutor
Randy Sant, Redevelopment Agency Director

Minutes prepared by Michelle Pitt

1.  Open Meeting
Chairman Pratt called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.
2. Roll Call
Brad Pratt, Present

Dave McCall, Present
Debbie Winn, Present 
Scott Wardle, Present 
Steve Pruden, Present
3. Discussion:

· Wastach Front Regional Council (WFRC) Presentation 
Presented by Wayne Bennion
Chairman Pratt introduced Wayne Bennion from the Wastach Front Regional Council, and turned the time over to him.  Mr. Bennion stated that there is a Tooele Valley Rural Planning Organization, consisting of Grantsville City, Tooele City and Tooele County.  This organization can accomplish more by working together than separately.  

Mr. Bennion gave an example of one of the projects they were able to accomplish, which was a   realignment at Durfee Street and SR-112.  They made the road wider, with safe shoulders.  They are working on updating the transportation plan identified by the cities and the county.  Mr. Bennion explained that they anticipate going to the public for comment in June, but wanted to receive feedback on drafts from elected officials first.  Mr. Bennion handed out a Draft 2040 Highway Phasing and Tooele Valley Draft Priority Bike Route.  

Councilman Pruden asked why the draft Highway Phasing route didn’t follow Sheep Lane.  Mr. Bennion answered that these routes are likely to change in years to come.  Councilman Pruden went on to say that there wouldn’t be an issue with the right-of-way at Sheep Lane, so it would make sense to follow that.  Mr. Bennion thanked him for his comment.  Mayor Dunlavy stated that Sheep Lane has been talked about a lot in these meetings, and may be a frontage road.    

Mr. Bennion stated that the main focus of the transit plan is to monitor ridership on existing routes and to have more frequently contact with local officials to make sure UTA is targeting their efforts to the highest priority needs.  In order to increase funding or coverage, funding is needed.  The County imposed a quarter cent sales tax, but another quarter cent would need to be imposed to increase service.  

Mr. Bennion talked about the bike routes draft, explaining that  is not intended to replace City efforts but to try to identify connections between the communities and to provide access to parks, ride lots, and schools.  

Councilman Wardle stated that he would like to see a message board warning people about accidents, before traffic gets to Stansbury or Lake Point, where there's no place to turn around.  This would give people a warning before they are already in the traffic mess.  Mr. Hansen said that had been discussed.   

· Resolution 2015-25 A Resolution of the Tooele City Council Consenting to the Mayor’s Appointment of James Tanner as an Administrative Hearing Officer for Tooele City  
Presented by Mayor Patrick Dunlavy
The Mayor explained that the City has had a hearing officer for quite some time.  Frank Mohlman's business has increased enough that it is problematic for him to spend the time on the new process required by the new ordinance.  The City needs an attorney for appeals, to keep everything running smoothly.  Mayor Dunlavy feels that an attorney would be better to handle these duties, than a City employee, to keep things impartial and fair for those filing appeals.  Several City employees interviewed Mr. Tanner.  The new code enforcement ordinance will create alot of work and Mr. Tanner stated that he would be able to devote the time necessary.  

· Main Street Project Update 
Mr. Bolser stated that the waterline pipe is now in place from 100 South to almost 600 North.  The pipe passed the testing for bacteria and pressure.  They are now working on tie-ins, putting in new hydrants, and installing new service connections to the businesses and residences in that area.  Over the next week they will do the remaining main line tie-ins.  Mr. Bolser went on to say that the company is doing a good job and has been good to work with.  In the next two weeks, the barrels will start to disappear, but will come back for the second phase of the project south of 100 South.  Mr. Hansen stated that they need to extend the water lines on the west side of intersections while they get the tie-ins completed.  
The Mayor stated that this company has been excellent to work with.  He also commended Mr. Bolser and Mr. Hansen for the way they have stayed on top of this project, every day.  There have been some minor incidents, but they have been addressed quickly.  Some businesses have expressed concern about their access, but Mr. Bolser and Mr. Hansen addressed those issues quickly.  Mr. Bolser stated that the businesses have been very good and understanding to work with.  One business challenged the construction company, asking them to finish the construction from in front of their access in a certain time frame, telling them they would buy them lunch if they made it happen.  They did and the business made good on their end of the deal.  
The Mayor stated that there were a couple of problems with tie-ins that the City got called about.  One company that was impacted was the Transcript.  The Mayor explained that the City normally doesn’t get involved, because it is the responsibility of the contractor.  In this case, the City hired a company with a camera, found where the break was, brought the contractor back, and got it repaired.  The Mayor stated that the City will be proactive on the south end of Main Street with those residents, to make sure those lines are taken care of as well.  Mr. Bolser said that the City has had a few minor water shut offs, but have been able to let the people impacted know ahead of time with the exception of an emergency issue or two.  Mr. Bolser explained that some materials that were used in the past are too old to withstand the impaction, or vibration, and they disintegrate as soon as they are exposed.  Councilman McCall asked about the residents and establishments, going south, saying that some of those residents and establishments are old and won't be able to take the impact of the work done on Main Street.   If those lines are broken, will the city be able to replace those lines, or help replace those lines?  With UDOT’s project, the design shows that many laterals will be impacted and they will replace the line up to their property.  It is a concern.  Mr. Bolser stated that some of the businesses along Main Street have the utilities go out the back, which helps.  
Mr. Hansen stated that in his office he has a sample of a wooden water pipe line that was used at one time in Main Street.  It has been interesting to see what has been found under the road.  Mr. Bolser offered the Council a tour at any time.
4. Close Meeting to Discuss Property Acquisition and Litigation
Councilman Pruden moved to close the meeting to discuss property acquisition and litigation.  Councilman McCall seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn, “Aye”, Councilman Pruden, “Aye”, Councilman Wardle, “Aye”, Councilman McCall, “Aye”, and Chairman Pratt, “Aye”.  The meeting closed at 5:39 p.m.

Those in attendance during the closed session were:  Glenn Caldwell, Matthew Johnson, Mayor Patrick Dunlavy, Michelle Pitt, Paul Hansen, Jim Bolser, Randy Sant, Councilman Pruden, Councilman Wardle, Councilwoman Winn, Councilman McCall, and Chairman Pratt.  
No minutes were taken on these items.
5.  Adjourn
Councilman Wardle moved to adjourn the meeting.  Councilwoman Winn seconded the motion.  The vote was as follows:  Councilwoman Winn, “Aye”, Chairman Pratt, “Aye”, Councilman Pruden, “Aye”, Councilman McCall, “Aye”, and Councilman Wardle, “Aye”.  The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

The content of the minutes is not intended, nor are they submitted, as a verbatim transcription of the meeting.  These minutes are a brief overview of what occurred at the meeting.
Approved this 3rd day of June, 2015
___________________________________________________ 

Brad Pratt, Tooele City Council Chair
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